

# 通州区 2018 年初三第一次模拟考试

# 英语试卷

2018年5月

姓名	班级	学校	;	C. are sent
<u> </u>			·	12.—Do you know the work
考   1. 本试卷	共 10 页,满分 60 分	,考试时间90分钟。		—At about ten o'clock.
生 2. 试题答:	案一律填涂或书写在	在答题卡上,在试卷上作	乍答无效。	A. when did Mum finish
<b>须</b> 3. 在答题-	卡上,选择题用 2B 4	铅笔作答,其他试题用是	黑色字迹签字笔作答。	C. when does Mum finish
知 4. 考试结	束,请将本试卷和答	题卡一并交回。		二、完形填空(共8分,每小题1分)
				阅读下面的短文,掌握其大意,然后
	知识运	用(共 14 分)		项中,选择最佳选项。
一、单项填空(共	6分,每小题 0.5分	·)		To get to the tennis court (球场),
从下列各题原	听给的 A、B、C、D 四	个选项中,选择可以填/	入空白处的最佳选项。	there.
1. I can't find my	dictionary. Could y	you help find	l it?	The 15-year-old boy from North
A. me	B. her	C. him	D. them	But when he picks up his racquet (球
2. John is an Am	erican. He came to	China 2012.		see that the young man just wants to
A. on	B. in	C. of	D. at	Stroud began playing tennis at a
3.—Kate,	did you go yes	terday?		parents owned. For years, he played
—I went to th	e zoo with my frien	d.		rubber (橡胶) on the stumps (残余部
A. where	B. which	C. when	D. what	尺) or two shorter than many of the pl
4. Our new librar	ry is than	the old one.		of matches. He became well-known en
A. big	B. bigger	C. biggest	D. the biggest	his favorite player, at the US Open in
5. My Chinese te	acher always	us to read more b	ooks.	"The most important thing is that
A. tell	B. tells	C. will tell	D. told	Stroud after that 15-minute meeting
6. — Hi, Linda. I	Oid you go to the pa	arty last night?		example of being happy even if your _
—Yes. I	to the party wi	ith Lucy.		Stroud started playing wheelchai
A. go	B. went	C. will go	D. am going	the US.
7. —Where're the	e students? They a	ren't in the classroom.		Earlier this summer, he played f
—They	a P. E. class on	the playground.		wheelchair team <u>18</u> event—the V
A. have	B. had	C. are having	D. have had	and won five of them as the US won t
8. My sister	TV when I g	ot home yesterday.		"He is a polite boy, but he will
A. watch	B. watched	C. is watching	D. was watching	you," Jason Harnett, a United States
9. Wes	several cities since	we left our hometown.		"You see that attitude in a lot of the b
A. visit	B. visited	C. have visited	D. are visiting	or disabled (残疾的)."

英语试卷 第1页(共10页)

A. and	B. but	C. or	D. so
11. Many books	to the	students in the vill	lage schools every year.
A. send		B. sent	
C. are sent		D. were se	ent
12. —Do you know _	the	work last night?	
—At about ten o	'clock.		
A. when did Mun	n finish	B. when N	Mum finished
C. when does Mu	m finish	D. when M	Mum finishes
二、完形填空(共8分	,每小题1分	•)	
阅读下面的短文	,掌握其大意	,然后从短文后各	题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选
项中,选择最佳选项。			
To get to the ter	nnis court (球	法场), Conner Strou	ud has to push his wheelchair
there.			
The 15-year-old	boy from No	orth Carolina, US	was born without <u>13</u> .
But when he picks u	p his racquet	(球拍) and begin	ns to hit a ball, you quickly
see that the young m	an just want	s to <u>14</u> .	
Stroud began pl	aying tennis	at age 5 at the s	small tennis club which his
parents owned. For	years, he p	layed against able	e-bodied players by putting
rubber (橡胶) on the	e stumps (残	余部分) of his leg	s. Though he was a foot (英
尺) or two shorter th	ian many of t	he players he playe	ed against, he won a number
of matches. He becar	ne well-know	n enough that he	got to <u>15</u> Rafael Nadal,
his favorite player, a	t the US Op	en in 2013.	
"The most impo	rtant thing is	that he's <u>16</u> ,	" Nadal told reporters about
Stroud after that 15	5-minute me	eting. "He's play	ring tennisThat's a great
example of being hap	opy even if yo	our <u>17</u> doesn't	t give you everything."
Stroud started	playing whee	elchair tennis at 1	13 and now he is No. 1 in
the US.			
Earlier this sum	imer, he pla	yed for the US in	n the world's biggest junior
wheelchair team1	8 event—	the World Team (	Cup. He played six matches
and won five of them	as the US v	von the cup for the	e first time since 2000.
"He is a polite	boy, but he	will rip (撕扯) yo	our heart out trying to beat
you," Jason Harnett	, a United St	ates Tennis Associ	iation coach, said of Stroud.
"You see that attitud	le in a lot of	the best players, v	whether they are able-bodied
or disabled (残疾的)	• "		

英语试卷 第2页(共10页)

10. You should get up earlier, you can't catch the early bus.

Teenage players can often get disappointed and angry. They may <u>19</u> their racquet or shout at themselves after they miss shots. However, Stroud does that.

"I just try to stay positive," Stroud said. "After every point, I try to say I'm going to win the next point, or the next game, or the next match if I lose the whole match. There's always a chance to be positive. You can always win another time."

13. A. legs	B. arms	C. feet	D. hands
14. A. practice	B. win	C. play	D. show
15. A. treat	B. beat	C. meet	D. follow
16. A. exciting	B. brave	C. patient	D. happy
17. A. life	B. coach	C. family	D. friendship
18. A. tennis	B. baseball	C. volleyball	D. basketball
19. A. kiss	B. repair	C. clean	D. throw
20. A. ever	B. sometimes	C. always	D. never

# 阅读理解(共36分)

三、阅读下列短文,根据短文内容,从短文后各题所给的 A、B、C、D 四个选项中, 选择最佳选项。(共 26 分,每小题 2 分)

#### A

Louvre Museum (卢浮宫)		
	• Monday, Thursday, Saturday, Sunday: from 9 a. m.	
Opening hours	to 6 p. m.	
	• Wednesday, Friday: from 9 a.m. to 9:45 p.m.	
	• Tuesday: closed	
	Visitors under the age of 18	
Free admission (免费入场)	• Old people from the European Economic Area (欧洲	
	经济区)	
	Teachers of art and art history	
	• Disabled (残疾的) visitors	
	• Pyramid and Galerie du Carrousel entrances: from	
	9 a.m. to 7:30 p.m.	
Entrances (人口)	• Passage Richelieu entrance: from 9 a. m. to 5:30 p. m.	
to the museum	• Porte des Lions entrance: This entrance may be	
	closed for technical (技术的) reasons. Please call us	
	the day before your visit at 40205317.	

英语试卷 第3页(共10页)

- 21. When is Louvre Museum closed?
  - A. On Monday.

B. On Tuesday.

C. On Saturday.

- D. On Sunday.
- 22. Who can visit Louvre Museum for free?
  - A. Visitors under 25 years old.
  - B. Children from the European Economic Area.
  - C. Students of art and art history.
  - D. Disabled visitors.
- 23. Which entrance to the museum may be closed for technical reasons?
  - A. Pyramid entrance.
  - B. Galerie du Carrousel entrance.
  - C. Passage Richelieu entrance.
  - D. Porte des Lions entrance.

В

It was a Friday morning, 7:30 a.m. I felt too lazy to drive my car, so my son booked an uber (优步出租车). In five minutes, the uber reached the gate. I just saw the car number and entered inside. I was so busy that I didn't pay any attention towards the driver. I was searching for an important paper from my bag, so I directly said, "Please, go quick! I'm in a hurry!"

The voice came, "Yes, Lady!"

I was really surprised when I heard a female (女性的) voice! I stopped my work for a second and looked at the driver. The driver was a young lady. Maybe, around thirty or thirty-two! For the first time, I saw a lady, driving an uber!

The car was running on the road towards the destination (目的地). It was quite far from my home. She was driving perfectly well. Hundreds of times, I had travelled in uber, but I never saw any lady, driving an uber! I didn't know, why I became so interested to know why she had chosen this job. I started the conversation, "If you don't mind, can I ask you some questions?"

- "Yes, Lady! No problem."
- "I guess, you are well educated!"
- "Yes, Lady! I have completed my education. I have done my MBA course (课程)."
- "Oh, wow!!! Why did you then choose this job, instead of going for an academic (学术的) career?"



I could see her face from the mirror (镜子). She smiled and the way she expressed her views (看法), I was really amazed!

Very politely, she said, "Driving was my love from my childhood, Lady! Of course, I do respect each and every job. I took driving as mine. At least, I met my wish! I love driving! I don't mind for big or small jobs. I wanted a job where I can get satisfaction. I know, I can't get enough money, yet as I told you 'I love driving!' That's it!"

- 24. The writer felt too lazy to drive a car, so .
  - A. she took the bus
  - B. she stayed at home
  - C. her son drove the car for her
  - D. her son booked an uber for her
- 25. Why was the writer surprised?
  - A. Because the uber driver was a young lady.
  - B. Because the uber driver was very polite.
  - C. Because the uber driver drove very well.
  - D. Because the uber driver liked her job.
- 26. What made the uber driver choose driving as her job?
  - A. She drove perfectly well.
  - B. She loved driving very much.
  - C. She could make a lot of money.
  - D. She had poor education background.

#### **Best Friends**

Men and women share the exact same view of a best friend—a person who is always there for you. A best friend is someone you can depend on to share your happiness, suffer through your worries, or lessen your sorrow (悲伤). As one man put it, "To me, a best friend is somebody who you call if you're on the road and get a flat tire (爆胎) at 3:00 a. m. and you've been told it's four hours until a tow truck (拖车) can be sent. Your friend says, 'Tell me exactly where you are, and I'll come and get you.'"

Different things lead to the birth of a best friendship—the age and situations in which people meet, what first attracts them, why they remain close, and how they fill each other's needs. Yet I find the most important points that explain the meaning of a best friend are remarkably (显著地) similar across most experiences. Safety is a word I heard over and over. A best friend makes

you feel safe, protected and comfortable. You never have to explain yourself to best friends because they really, really know who you are. With best friends, you can be who you are. You can cry too hard or laugh too loud and never worry what they'll think of you because best friends are nonjudgmental (客观的). They will give you advice if you want ideas and give you a kick in the pants if you need encouragement, but best friends will not judge you or make you feel ashamed of your behaviors. A best friend gives you what you expect from a parent and doesn't always get: unconditional love.

Best friends are loyal (忠诚的) and trustworthy. A best friend is a person to whom you can tell your most shameful, truthful and harmful personal secrets with the full confidence they will never be repeated. Best friends can deliver brutally (冷酷无情地) honest answers in the most gentle way.

Finally, best friends are the family you choose. They love you because they want to, not because they have to. And for many people, a best friend becomes the brother or sister they'd always wanted, but never had.

A man I knew asked his dying mother, "What has been the most important thing in your life?" He fully expected her to say her husband, her children or her family. Instead, without a moment's hesitation (犹豫), she replied sweetly, "My friends."

- 27. Which of the following is TRUE according to the passage?
  - A. Best friends share similar interests.
  - B. Best friends don't argue with each other.
  - C. Best friends have to help because they are a family.
  - D. Best friends keep each other's secrets no matter what happens.
- 28. What's the meaning of the underlined words "give you a kick in the pants" in Paragraph 2?
  - A. Pushing you to achieve your goal.
  - B. Making you feel sorry about them.
  - C. Forcing you to make a right decision.
  - D. Expecting unconditional love from you.
- 29. What does the writer mainly tell us in the passage?
  - A. What kinds of friendship we have.
  - B. What characters a best friend has.
  - C. Why we should have a best friend.
  - D. How a best friend helps us out of trouble.



Everyone talks about the advantage of taking time out for "simple pleasures". The idea is that we will be happier if we often do inexpensive, easy-to-do activities.

However, the problem for many of us is that we don't know what makes us happy.

When I was in college, my mother gave me some wise advice. She said, "Before you get married and live with another person, you need to spend some time living by yourself. You need to get to know yourself."

So I did exactly that. For almost two years, I lived by myself. I found that I loved to spend hours looking around in bookstores. I also loved to spend an afternoon just walking around the city. And every so often, I needed the moments of pure silence.

But, of course, we all don't enjoy the same things.

A simple pleasure for me would be to spend an hour reading a book in my backyard. However, that same activity would give my husband no pleasure. We are all so different.

Sometimes, we already know what makes us happy. However, as life gets busier and we get older, we put aside our simple pleasures.

For example, I had to give up playing the flute (长笛) when I started working and had family responsibilities. Playing my flute seemed selfish (自私的) when no one else in my family could join, but three years ago I returned to playing the flute. I regret having ever stopped.

Simple pleasures are neither simple nor universal (普遍的).

Our simple pleasures are a reflection (反映) of who we are. They are different activities that give each of us joy.

Certainly there are some common topics—such as being out in nature, doing something creative, or enjoying music and literature—but beyond that, each of us has to find out what it is that feeds our souls (灵魂).

That isn't always easy in a world in which we have to consider other people's needs and opinions as well as our own, but enjoying simple pleasures is something that each of us deserves (应得).

Think of it as your right, and say to yourself, "Today, I'm going to discover what my simple pleasures are."

- 30. What is the writer's opinion about simple pleasures?
  - A. They change as we grow older.
  - B. They can reflect our characters.
  - C. It's expensive to achieve them.
  - D. People with no responsibilities can enjoy them.
- 31. What does the writer want to tell by sharing her experience of living alone?
  - A. Wise people often take their mothers' advice.
  - B. A couple don't necessarily share the same interests.
  - C. It's necessary to live alone before getting married.
  - D. It's worth spending time alone enjoying simple pleasures.
- 32. What can we learn from the writer's experience of playing the flute?
  - A. We should develop an interest that others can take part in.
  - B. Making our family happy is better than making ourselves happy.
  - C. Keeping our interests alive is a good method to make ourselves happy.
  - D. Family responsibilities are more important than our own interests.
- 33. In the last two paragraphs, the writer .
  - A. suggests readers pay no attention to others' opinions
  - B. encourages readers to get simple pleasures actively
  - C. teaches readers to balance others' needs with their own needs
- D. reminds readers to realize simple pleasures are the most important part of life 四、阅读短文,根据短文内容回答问题。(共 10 分,每小题 2 分)

What homework did you do in the winter holiday? Now homework is not simply about exercises. It can be researches, experiments and even work experiences. Take a look at three students' special homework.

# Studying snacks

One day, Wang Yang, from Shanghai Yuying School, was doing his biology homework. His teacher asked them to research the nutrients (营养物质) of different snacks. He bought 10 kinds of snacks. Then he checked their ingredient (成分) lists one by one and wrote down the amount of sugar, fat and so on, in each. "We are told it is not good to eat too many snacks. They have high calories (卡路里). But we always pay no attention to it," he said. After analyzing (分析) each snack's ingredients, he realized it was true.

Wang Yang spent three days on the homework. But he said it was interesting. "I learned a lot. I collected the data (数据), created forms and wrote the report by myself."

#### Physics in real life

With some plasticine (橡皮泥), steel (钢铁) balls, a ping-pong ball and a piece of paper, could you make a tumbler (不倒翁)? This is the physics homework of Huang Jiameng, 14, of Shanghai 54 Middle School.

Huang first cut the ping-pong ball in half. Then she put the plasticine and steel balls into one of them. The bottom of the tumbler was made. Finally, she used the paper to make the "hat".

"Next term, we will learn about the center of gravity (重心). This homework made me more curious about it," she said.

### Learning on the job

While Wang and Huang did their homework at home, Ding Zhenzhen, 15, of No. 5 Middle School, had to go outside. She worked as a guide in the local museum. "Everyone at our school has to take part in volunteering or other activities," she said.

Ding was a guide in the gallery (展馆) of coins. She got brochures (小册子) from the museum, but she still did research and added more information to her introduction. She worked three hours a day and had no time to take a break. But she felt it was a meaningful experience. "My communication skills are improved," she said.

- 34. Where is Wang Yang from?
- 35. How many days did Wang Yang spend on his homework?
- 36. What was Huang Jiameng's physics homework?
- 37. What did Ding Zhenzhen introduce to people?
- 38. What's the three students' homework about?

# 书面表达(共10分)

### 五、文段表达(共10分)

39. 从下面两个题目中任选一题,根据中文和英文提示,完成一篇不少于 50 词的文段表达。文中已给出内容不计入总词数。所给提示词语仅供选用。请不要写出你的校名和姓名。

### 题目①

假如你是李华,你们学校将要举办"才艺展示周"活动。你打算邀请你们学校的交换生 David 和你们一起做才艺展示。请你用英语写一封邮件,告诉

英语试卷 第9页(共10页)

他活动的时间和地点,在展示活动中,同学们将会做什么,并就参加才艺展示活动给他提点建议。

提示词语:talent show, sing, draw, piano, handwriting, paper-cut, on time, prepare

提示问题: • When and where are you going to have the talent show?

- What are the students going to do on the talent show?
- What advice would you like to give David?

Dear David,	
How is it going? I'm writing to invite you to our talent show.	
I'm looking forward to your early reply.	
	Yours,
	Li Hua

### 题目②

# "百善孝为先",孝敬父母是中华民族的传统美德。

某英语报社正在举办"弘扬中华传统文化"的征文活动,请你以"We should honor our parents"为题,写一篇短文参加征文活动。内容包括:你平时为父母做些什么,你对孝敬父母的看法,以及作为中学生应该怎样孝敬父母。

提示词语: honor our parents (孝敬父母), duty, important, raise, housework, communicate

提示问题: • What do you often do for your parents?

- Why should we honor our parents?
- How should we honor our parents?

As we know, h	nonoring our parents is excellent traditions of China	



英语试卷 第10页(共10页)